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I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 3:34 PM.  Members in attendance were Dawne Swank, Jon Parsons, Tehmina Haider, Jerry Kauffeld, and Denise Joy.  BJ Henry, EHS Assistant Principal, was also in attendance.  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that teacher member Kyle Goodlett resigned from the Council due to accepting another position outside our district.  A special election will be held as soon as school as school reconvenes in August. 
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 12-01 – Jon Parsons made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Jerry Kauffeld seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: The council reviewed the June 12, 2012 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 12-02 – Jerry Kauffeld made a motion to accept the June 12, 2012 Special Session minutes.  Tehmina Haider seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
D.  Public Comment: None. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the July financial report and the July activity budget both dated July 1-31, 2012 submitted by Martha Moreman, EHS bookkeeper.  The Council should have reviewed the June activity budget and financial report and it was noted that these reports will be reviewed at the August meeting.  ORDER 12-03 – Dawne Swank made a motion to accept the July financial report and the July activity budget.  Jon Parsons seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT: 

A. ACT & AP Scores: Mr. Smallwood shared the results of the ACT test administered to our juniors this past March.  Our Composite score is 21.4.  This is an increase of .5% over last year.  He also reported that 25% of our students met all 4 ACT benchmarks, an increase from 17% in 2011.  The Council discussed the reasons for the increase in our scores and some of the factors cited were the Triumph program, the institution of the CCR period, and the concentrated efforts of our faculty to help ensure our juniors were well prepared.  Mr. Smallwood then discussed the AP test scores.  There were 86 AP exams administered to 61 students.  Of those 61 students, 91.8% scored a 3 or higher.  The state percentage for a score of 3 or higher is 51.2%.  Mrs. Henry stated that 12% of our students take AP classes and EHS is working to increase that percentage.  
III. OLD BUSINESS: 
A.  Discussion of Committee Policy:  Mr. Smallwood reported that this will be revisited in the future after he has an opportunity to discuss committee formation with the faculty.
B. Policy 2.01 – Instructional Practices – 1st Reading: The Council requested that CSIP and CDIP be clarified in the policy and the abbreviations CSIP and CDIP be included in parentheses.  The 2nd reading will take place at the August SBDM Council meeting.

C. Policy 2.07 – Cheating – 1st Reading:  The Council approved the 1st reading of this policy and 2nd reading of this policy will take place at the August SBDM Council meeting.   

D. Update – Dress Code Policy – 6.02:  The Dress Code Policy will be revisited at a later date.  The Council will survey faculty, staff, students, and parents prior to considering a revision of this policy.
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Election of SBDM Officers:  As is required at the first meeting of the EHS SBDM Council each school year, nominations were taken for the positions of Vice-Chairperson and Secretary.  Jon Parsons nominated Dawne Swank for the position of Vice Chairperson.  This motion was seconded by Jerry Kauffeld and passed unanimously.  Dawne Swank nominated Samra Franklin for the position of Secretary.  Jon Parsons seconded this motion which passed unanimously.  
B. Review of SBDM Policies and Bylaws:  
1.  Policy regarding vacancies:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that it is mandatory that SBDM bylaws and policies be reviewed at the beginning of each school year.  He specifically asked the Council to look at the bylaw regarding teacher vacancies to ensure the Council did not want to make changes in light of our current vacancy occurring over the summer break.  The Council did not feel changes needed to be made at this time.  Mrs. Franklin will distribute copies of the current Bylaws for each SBDM Council member to include in their binder.  These copies will be distributed at the August Council meeting.  
C. Completion of Special Work for First Meeting of the 2012-2013 School year: Mr. Smallwood asked the Council to decide on a meeting schedule for the 2012-2013 school year.  The Council unanimously decided to keep the existing meeting day and time of the first Wednesday of each month at 4:15 p.m. 

D.  2012-2013 Student Enrollment Summary Report: Mr. Smallwood shared the Student Enrollment Summary Report with the Council.  
E. 2012-2013 Assessment Model: Mr. Smallwood and Ms. Henry discussed the Assessment Model with the Council and reviewed the assessment process.  The process used in this assessment establishes the scores to classify a school or school district as Distinguished, Proficient, or Needs Improvement.  
V. PERSONNEL: 
A.  Social Studies Teacher: Mr. Corey Yates was hired for the social studies position.  Mr. Smallwood discussed Mr. Yates’ qualifications, including the fact that he has had End-of-Course Assessment Training. 
B. Part-time English Teacher: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Mrs. Carolyn Tucker has been hired for this position.  Mrs. Tucker has held this part-time position for several years. 
C. Assistant Volleyball Coach: Mary Hargan has accepted the position of Freshman Volleyball Coach.  Mr. Smallwood stated that the position of JV Coach has not been filled.  
D. Weight Room Supervisor: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Andrew Smith, social studies teacher at T.K. Stone, will be the new weight room supervisor. He will also help the 8th grade football players transition to the high school.  
E. Morning Duty Supervisor:  Mr. Jon Parsons has accepted this position. 
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  The next meeting will be a Special Session meeting to be held on August 8, 2012 at 4:15 PM in the EHS library.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 12-04 –Dawne Swank made the motion for the council to adjourn at 4:46 p.m.  Jon Parsons seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
